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RESPONSE TO QUESTION ON NOTICE  

Questions on Notice Paper No 5 
Friday, 11 April 2025 

Question No. 269 
 

MR BRADDOCK: To ask the Minister for Transport —  
 
When will the Bus Network Improvement Plan be released and available publicly, given it was 
referred to in the Government's response to a resolution of the Assembly in December 2024 on bus 
frequency. 
 
Mr Chris Steel MLA – The answer to the Member’s questions are as follows: 
 
Referring to my Statement to the Assembly on 18 March 2025,  
 

“Transport Canberra is currently working on a bus frequency improvement plan that will bring 
all of these initiatives together so that they can be strategically delivered as incremental 
uplifts across the term [of government,]… …this is subject to normal government processes, 
including community and workforce engagement and budget consideration, and the bus  
frequency improvement plan will be used to inform future government decisions.” 

  
New services and increases to service frequency will be staged throughout the term in line with 
regular network reviews, and the community will be invited to have their say on the proposed routes 
of new rapid services in their area.  
 
 

Approved for circulation to the Member and incorporation into Hansard. 
 
 
Chris Steel MLA 
Minister for Transport                                                                                  Date:............................ 
This response required 1 hr to complete, at an approximate cost of $94.80 



 

 


